Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

June 14, 2010

Northwind Grille, Brainerd MN

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Kris Olson at 6:20 p.m.
Members Present:  Aggie Stroot, Executive Director  Board Members present: Mary Hammer, Cheryl Triplett, Kris Olson, Sandy Strom, Lise Lunde, and Lynn Fairbanks.  Quorum present.   Guests: Shirley Adolphson

Review of Minutes:  The minutes from the May 10, 2010 meeting were reviewed.   A motion to approve the minutes was made by Mary Hammer, seconded by Lynn Fairbanks.  Approved.
Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed. A motion to approve the financial reports was made by Lise Lunde and seconded by Sandy Strom.   Approved.
Reports of Officers:


Program Activities – Kris Olson read an email from Susie Baliff reporting that there are 55 active riders, 3 small horses and 3 large horses in the program.  We need 2 more horses.  There are 6 new riders.  There are open slots on Thursday at this time.  On Tuesdays, the horses need a break, so lessons are alternating between riding and on ground activities.  


Volunteer Recruitment/Activities – Shirley Adolphson gave her report.  February 16 was the first quarter meeting with 24 people attending.  March 1 was an orientation with 8 people attending.  March 14 was a grooming/tacking orientation with 11 people attending.  16 people attended the second quarter meeting.  Aggie, Shirley and Toni met and decided to make the next quarterly meeting a mandatory meeting that will focus on side walking, leading, tacking and grooming.  This will get everyone on the same page.  Shirley would like to develop a phone list of volunteers to use when volunteers need to be contacted.  The volunteer handbook is in the process of being revamped.  A 4 week mentor program is going to be set up for new volunteers.

Horse Status/Issues – The horses are getting tired and sore.  A saddle fitter came in and checked the saddles for proper fit.  Alternating lessons on Tuesdays is also helping give the horses a break.  Aggie is looking for horses suitable for the program, especially bigger horses.  

Old Business:  
· Restructure of Executive Director/Board Member duties – Aggie expressed her thanks to the Board Members for the restructuring of the duties and stated that things are working well.
· Fundraising Events – 
· Pizza sales – Pizza sales were going to be done in May, was postponed until July due to getting the details of the sale worked out.  Selling dates will be July 12 – July 29th, 2010.  Orders will be due at the barn or to Cheryl by July 29th.  Cheryl will check with Marci to see if we can use her church as a place to make and distribute the pizzas.  Delivery date will be August 7th.

· Benefit Horse Show –Saturday June 19, 2010.  
· Hoof ‘in It – Oct 1-3, 2010.  
· Applebee’s – July 17, 2010.
· Special Olympics Equestrian Program – Coaches training was held, and ME now has 8 certified coaches.  There was a meeting for interested riders, and ME hopes to have a team shortly.
· Re-Accreditation Process – Site visit was postponed for 2 months, and will be done in July.

· NARHA National Conference – tabled until next meeting

· Executive Director salary – tabled until next meeting.

New Business:  

· Bose radio – A Bose radio was donated to ME to be sold and the profits used for the program.  Chances will be sold at the Crow Wing County fair.  Cheryl will send Aggie pictures and stats of the radio to be used for tickets.
Next Meeting:  July 12, 2010 at Jan Moran’s house.  Dinner to be served!
Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
